(MY NEW MEXICO E. RGY, MINERALS
- & NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
2040 South Pacheco Street
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505
(505) 827-7131

April 7, 1997

Marathon Oil Company
P. O. Box 552
Midland, Texas 79702-0552

Attention: Kathy F. Blick

Re:  Acreage rededication in the Kenmitz Lower-
Wolfcamp Pool for the State "SA" Well No.
1 (API No. 30-025-01919), located 1980 feet
from the North and East lines (Unit G) of
Section 20, Township 16 South, Range 34
East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

Dear Ms. Blink:

Your letter dated April 2, 1997 has been forwarded to the Hobbs District
Office of the Division for processing. Should you have any questions concerning
this matter, please contact Ms. Donna Pitzer at (505) 393-6161. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michael E. Stogner

Chief Hearing Officer/Engineer

cc:  Qil Conservation Division - Hobbs




